
 

 

 

 
 
 
  

Friday 9th February 2024
Dear Parents, 

Our Christian Value this half term is: 
Courage  

As Christians, we have the courage to believe that God is always with us. 
This belief gives us the strength to face danger, overcome fear and make a stand for 

what is right. 
In our prayers, we can ask God to give us the strength to be courageous in our lives and 

to make the right choices. 
Bible Verse: Be strong and courageous; do not be frightened or dismayed, for the lord your God is 

with you wherever you go. Joshua 1.9

Celebrating our children: 

 
What Would Jesus Do Awards:  
Atlantis:  Toby E for showing encouragement and 
friendship to others in class.  
Enterprise:  Oby. For showing our Christian Value of 
Peace. Oby has been trying his best to work in a 
beautiful calm manner.  
Endeavour: Thomas for showing the value of courage, 
taking on our writing tasks and editing his own work 
independently. 
Hubbersty Awards: 

EYFS: Oliver 
Year 1: Josh T 
Year 2: Freya 
Year 3: Ayla 
Year 4: Aura 
Year 5: Sofia  
Year 6: Maddie 
 

Our GRIT Champion: 
Get Ready I am Trying! 
Discovery:  Henry you are digging deep with your 
learning especially in RE . You are able to know the 
parables and re-tell the stories to all the children in 
class that we have been learning 
Atlantis:  Robbie for pushing himself to use new 
vocabulary. 

Enterprise: River for continuously showing excellent 
listening and concentration during maths lessons, and 
applying what he learns to his independent work. 
Endeavour: Myla - battling it out with her writing, 
checking carefully and using advice well to make great 
progress. 

 
Discovery:  Reception have been finding out about 
capacity and using water and buckets in the outdoor 
classroom to explore. 
Atlantis: We have been outside looking for data to put 
into a pictograms. 
Enterprise: Getting outside to enjoy a Guru trail. 
Endeavour: The Endeavour Class Guru trail! We have 
been out and about finding our facts about the 10 
Sikh Gurus, putting them in order and discussing 
which is the most important. 

 
Discovery: We have found out about Chinese New 
Year and also Islam and the celebration of eid. We 
have tasted foods from China and then curry from 
India. 
Atlantis: We loved their Chinese new year afternoon; 
cooking spring rolls and creating dragons. 
Enterprise: The children have loved learning about 
Sikhism. Enterprise class went to share their lever and 
linkages moving pictures with Discovery and Atlantis 
children. 



 

 

 

 
Endeavour: Well done to Robyn, Emily and Grace who 
had an amazing time at Tardis Maths in Motion. They 
came 2nd and 3rd in their teams and represented 
school brilliantly. This week we have been learning all 
about the religion of Sikhism. We began on Monday 
with the story of the ten Sikh Gurus and the 11th Guru 
– the holy book the Guru Granth Sahib. We have 
focused on the Christian values of service, justice and 
courage, and learnt that Sikhs also hold these values 
dear. We have also been preparing for a Gurdwara 
visit, finding out about the langar (Sikh Kitchen) 

Friendly February: 

 
Discovery: Make time to have a friendly chat with a 
neighbour 
Atlantis: We have shown an active interest when 

asking questions to Mrs Patel about her religion.  
Enterprise: Focus on being kind, rather than being 
right. 
Endeavour: We have been showing an active interest 
– asking questions and delving more into Sikhism. 
 

IMPORTANT NEWS 
PE Kits: We have distributed all the children’s PE 
Kits. Children need to keep their PE pumps in 
school with their old PE Kits for taster sessions or 
adhoc PE lessons. After half term, the children 
will come into school in  their PE Kits on their PE 
day (dark trainers please). Remember to label 
your children’s kits. Additional PE Kits will need to 
be purchased through Just’s Clothing in 
Penwortham. 
Fridge Prompts: We have made prompt cards to 
help our parents remember what their children 
need to bring into school each day and their PE 

days. (example below) These will be in your 
child’s school bag tonight. 

 
Honey Bees: 
Children can now start our Honey Bees Nursery on 
17th April if they are 3 years old and due to start 
school in September 2024/25. There are limited 
places in each session. Please book your child’s places 
via email: 
bursar@hoole.lancs.sch.uk  
Thank you. 
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Church News: 

  

 
 

 

Important dates for your diary!  
19th February: 

 School reopens 

 Tots on Tyres (EYFS) 

 Dr Bike (Y6) 
20TH February: 

 Y3/4 Swimming starts 

 Librarians visiting Ribble Court 
21st February: 

 Fencing ASC starts 
23rd February 

 FOHSM Disco and Hotdog: 3.20pm – 4.45pm. 
£3.50 entry. 

26TH February 

 Fair Trade Fortnight 

 Tots on Tyres (EYFS) 

 Scoot Safe (Y3) 
4th March: 

 Tots on Tyres (EYFS) 

 Bike Fix (Y6) 
6TH March: 

 TARDIS Performing Art’s Concert (Dance 
Group) 

7th March: 

 World Book Day 
8th March: 

 Girl’s Football Event. 
11th March: 

 Bikeability (Y6) 

 FOHSM Mothers Day Afternoon Tea. 
13th - 15th March: 

 Min Y Don (Y6) 
18TH March: 

 Bikability (Y6) 
22nd March:  

 FOHSM Easter Bingo/Beetle Drive 
25TH March: 

 Holy Week 
26th March: 

 Librarians visiting Ribble Court 
27th March: 

 Y3/4 Easter Production at 5pm 
28th March: 

 Easter Service in Church at 9am 

 Hubbersty Assembly at 3pm 

 ASC closes at 4pm 
Please continue to check your messages on Dojo for 
more information. 

Have a lovely half term holiday 
everyone. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 


